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The Council of the City of New York

REPORT OF THE FINANCE  DIVISiON

Larian Angelo, Director
COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

June 27, 2003

Council Member David Weprin, Chair

PROPOSED INT. NO. 496-A:                       By: Council Members Weprin, Comrie, Liu and Jennings (in conjunction with the Mayor)

TITLE:
To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the public sale of taxicab licenses.

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends chapter 5 of title 19 by adding a new section 19-532.
Additional Taxi Cab Licenses

Bill section (1) adds a new section 19-532 to chapter 5 of title 19 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York. Subdivision (a) of new section 19-532 authorizes the public sale of taxicab licenses by public auction, sealed bids or by other competitive process, and in a number no greater than is authorized by State law.
 Such additional licenses would be fully transferable. The Taxi and Limousine Commission is required to prescribe by regulation procedures for the issuance and sale of those licenses. However, prior to the sale of any licenses, the Taxi and Limousine Commission would have to conduct any review required by Article 8 of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law (State Environmental Quality Review Act). It is the Committee’s understanding that to comply with this requirement the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) intends to have an environmental impact statement prepared.

Int. No. 496 was amended by adding subdivisions (b) and (c). Subdivision (b) requires that at least nine percent of the total number of licenses issued by the TLC pursuant to section 19-532 shall be subject to the requirement that vehicles operated pursuant to these licenses be powered by compressed natural gas or be hybrid electric vehicles and that at least nine percent of the total number of licenses issued by the TLC pursuant to section 19-532 shall be subject to the requirement that vehicles operated pursuant to these licenses be fully accessible to persons with disabilities. Subdivision (b) was added at the Council’s request because it was felt that this is an appropriate moment to further advance two valuable public policies (1) increase the use of vehicles that are environmentally more beneficial, and (2) increase the availability of standard taxicab service to members of the disabled community.  

Subdivision (c) requires that the vehicles operated pursuant to these licenses be entitled to accept street hails as may any other vehicle operating under a valid taxicab license.

Bill section (2) would have this local law take effect immediately
� Chapter 63 of the Laws of 2003 authorized the City to enact a local law authorizing the sale of up to 900 new taxicab licenses.
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